
 

Village of Springville 

Historic Preservation Commission 

 
September 11, 2023            7:00 pm 

 

A meeting of the Historic Preservation Commission of the Village of Springville was held at the Municipal 

Building, 65 Franklin Street, Springville, New York at the above date and time. Present were: 

 

Members:                                                              Bill Skura Chairman  

                                                                              Helen Brogan  

                                                   Don Orton 

           John Baronich-Vice Chairman  

           Eric Tuberdyke- absent 

 

Also present:          Joseph Fafallo – 33-37 E. Main St 

           Liesle Neureuther – 33-37 E. Main St 

           Teri L. Stearns – Salem Lutheran 

                    

Clerk:                                                                    Jennifer Blumenstein-absent 

 

After the Pledge of Allegiance, Chairman Skura called the meeting to order at 6:55 p.m.  

 

Chairman Bill Skura asked for a motion to approve the minutes from the Aug 14, 2023 meeting. 

 

Don Orton made the motion to approve the minutes, seconded by John Baronich.  All in favor, none opposed. 

 

A Certificate of Appropriateness came before the Board from Salem Lutheran Church from 91 W. Main Street. The 

project incudes installing an Amish shed 10’ x14’ to be used for the preschool.  Shed will be placed near the 

dumpster. 

 

John Baronich made the motion to approve the application as presented. Seconded by Helen Brogan.   All in favor, 

none opposed. 

 

A Certificate of Appropriateness came before the Board from Liesle Neureuther from 33-37 E. Main Street.  She is 

looking to redo the fascade along with new windows and fix the foundation.  Bammel Architects did the design as 

part of Erie County Store Front grant.  Architect drawing was in the application showing the proposed changes. 

 

Helen Brogan made the motion to approve the application as presented , seconded by Don Orton.. All in favor, none 

opposed. 

 

The board made one change to the proposed Mural Guidelines draft.  The change was to g. removing the word 

“permitted” and replacing with “painted directly”.  They are waiting on the Village Board for changes to the Public 

Arts Policy before they can finalize their Mural Guidelines.  

 

Don Orton made the motion to adjourn at 7:40 pm, seconded by John Baronich . All in favor, none opposed.   

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Liz Melock for 

Jennifer Blumenstein 

 


